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Borders NHS Board 

 

 
LOCAL DELIVERY PLAN 2015/16 FEEDBACK LETTER 
 
 
Aim 
 

This paper is to update the Board on the receipt of the feedback letter from Scottish 
Government following the submission of the 2015/16 Local Delivery Plan (LDP).   
 
Background 
 

The Local Delivery Plan 2015/16 was submitted to Scottish Government on 23rd March 
2015, with supporting Financial and Efficiency plans submitted a week earlier, subject to 
NHS Borders Board approval.  Board approval was received on 2nd April 2015.   
 
A feedback letter was received from John Connaghan, NHS Scotland Chief Operating 
Officer, on 7th April 2015 signing off NHS Borders’ Local Delivery Plan for 2015/16.  This 
letter highlighted the expectations that NHS Borders is to meet during the financial year, 
including delivery and regular performance management of the LDP Standards.  The LDP 
this year set out a range of improvement work that will be delivered by the Board and this 
will also be monitored through local performance arrangements. 
 
The letter asks for further detail in one area.  The Primary Care section must cover 
prioritised actions for all aspects of primary care including General Practice, Pharmacy, 
Dentistry and Optometry.  NHS Borders have been asked to provide a more detailed plan 
in this area to Scottish Government’s Primary Care Development team by the end of July 
2015.  This is currently being actioned by the Primary, Acute and Community Services 
Clinical Board. 
 
Summary 
 
The final version of the Local Delivery Plan was submitted on 23rd March 2015, with 
supporting Financial and Efficiency plans submitted a week earlier, subject to NHS 
Borders Board approval which it received on 2nd April 2015.  A feedback letter has been 
received from John Connaghan signing off the LDP and detailing Scottish Government’s 
expectations for NHS Borders during 2015/16 further to its receipt.  Further detail has been 
requested on prioritised actions for all aspects of Primary Care by 31st July 2015.   
 
Recommendation 
 
The NHS Borders Board is asked to note the Local Delivery Plan 2015/16 feedback letter. 
 

Policy/Strategy Implications 
 

The LDP will be the primary mechanism for 
monitoring the performance of NHS Boards 
by the Scottish Government. 

Consultation The LDP 2015/16 has been developed in 
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 conjunction with the service, the Clinical 
Executive, Board Executive Team, S&PC 
and service leads. 

Consultation with Professional 
Committees 

See Above 

Risk Assessment 
 

The risks for delivery of LDP actions have 
been factored into the plan.  Performance 
will be monitored proactively throughout 
2015/16 through reporting to allow remedial 
actions to be taken. 

Compliance with Board Policy 
requirements on Equality and Diversity 
 

The LDP has been developed to be fully 
compliant with NHS Borders’ Equality and 
Diversity requirements. 

Resource/Staffing Implications None 

 
Approved by 
 

Name Designation Name Designation 

June Smyth Director of 
Workforce and 
Planning 
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Meriel Smith Planning and 
Performance Officer 
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